Bike Walk Connecticut

Meeting of the Board of Directors

Wednesday, March 14, 2012, 6:00 -8:00 pm.

Bike Walk Connecticut HQ
56 Arbor St., Suite 310A
Attendees:  Mary Ellen Thibodeau, Mark Paquette, Ken Livingston, Beverly Hughes, Sandra Fry,  Anne Hayes  Chris Brown, Gerry Lafleur,  Tom’O’Brien, Stuart Popper, Luis Rivera, Emily Wolfe, Kelly Kennedy

· President Mary Ellen Thibodeau called the meeting to order at 6:00PM.
· Kelly Kennedy, our new executive director, was introduced to all the board members present.  She will begin her duties on April 2, 2012. 
· Minutes (with corrections) from special board meeting on February 29, 2012 and last regular board meeting on January 18, 2012 were approved.  
· Treasurer, Ken Livingston, answered questions on the proposed 2012 budget.  A motion to approve the 2012 budget was made, seconded and approved.  The current financial situation was discussed.
· Mary Ellen Thibodeau made a report on current advocacy items.  She attended a meeting promoting the “Red Light Camera” legislation.  It has become a contentious issue that has received much negative publicity.  Mary Ellen also sent a letter to the editor of the New Haven Register objecting offensive comments in an op/ed piece made by a DOT spokesman. 
· Bike to Work plans for the year were discussed. Sandy Fry reported on plans for Bike to Work Day on Friday May 18th.  It is hoped to get participation from bike shops all over the state for rallies at many locations.  Tom O’Brien is planning to organize a Bike to School Day on May 9th in Northwest Connecticut.  The need to obtain sponsors was discussed.  Sandy will be looking into that.  The motto for this year will be: Bike to Work  2012: It’s Easier Than You Think.  
· Sandy Fry presented the National Bike Challenge.  She suggested that this would be a fun activity for BWCT to promote.  

· Bike education plans were discussed.  We have a commitment to the South Windsor schools for a family bike education class.  Sandy Fry is arranging teachers for that endeavor.     A motion was made seconded and approved to approve the Bike Education  budget.  It was hoped that future Traffic Skills 101 be located at Arbor Street and scheduled on a regular basis.
· Anne Hayes will be heading the Bike Tour event in 2012.  The date for this year’s Tour is September 29, 2012.  The city will be the co-sponsor for the event.  Since we will be holding the event in conjunction with iQuilt activities throughout the day, we expect that BWCT will not need to incur as many expenses. 
· Tom O’Brien announced the grand opening of the Housatonic Valley Trail in late April or May of 2012

· The meeting was adjourned by Mary Ellen Thibodeau at 8:00 PM
  Respectfully Submitted,

Beverly Hughes, Secretary

Schedule of Future Meetings:
Board of Director Meeting Schedule:                
May 16, 2012  May 9, 2012
July 18, 2012 July 11, 2012
 Executive Committee Meeting Schedule

April 11, 2012

June 20, 2012

